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Daylight
Savings Time
Remember to ‘spring

forward” by setting your
clocks ahead one hour as
Daylight Savings Time
will begin at 2 a.m. on
March 10, 2013. This is
also an excellent time to

check batteries in
smoke/carbon monoxide
detectors and make sure
fire extinguishers are

working.

AWord of Caution
One of our residents recently had a very unfortunate experience – their pet dog was

killed. It is their belief that the pet was killed by a coyote. They have requested the
WPPOA alert the pet owners of Woodside to be very cautious when allowing your pets
to be outside.

The WPPOA has looked in to the potential of coyote presence in the area. Our
research finds that coyotes are in the area and their habitat covers a wide area. There
have been sightings of the coyote on properties close to Woodside therefore we can
assume Woodside would be part of their territory.

The South Carolina Department of Natural Resources (SCDNR) reports that coyote
primarily feed on rodents, rabbits, fruits, insects, deer fawn, poultry, small livestock and
sometimes small pets. According to SCDNR, coyotes are most active starting at twilight
and continuing throughout the night. Remember, your invisible fence will keep your pet
in but it won’t keep other animals out (i.e. the coyote). If you do not have an invisible
fence, keep your pet on a leash. SCDNR says the coyote is very shy of humans and
normally avoids their presence.

If you have an actual sighting of a coyote, please let us know. This will help us
evaluate the extent of the coyote problem in Woodside.

WOODSIDE PLANTATION PROPERTY OWNERS’
ASSOCIATION 2013 ANNUALASSESSMENTS DUE

The Woodside Plantation Property Owners’Association mailed 2013 Annual
Assessment notices on December 20, 2012. The rates for 2013 are $724 for a dwelling
and $362 for a vacant lot.

The assessments are due and payable by Friday, March 1, 2013. If you have not
received your assessment notice, please contact the WPPOA office immediately at
803-641-9663.

Beginning March 2, late fees of $25 per month will be billed until payment is
received. In May 2012, unpaid assessments will be turned over to WPPOA’s attorney
for collection.
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C.E.E.C. (COVENANTS) Mike Sims
Leftover Leftovers

Last February (2012) I wrote a mea culpa piece in the Covenants section of the POA monthly newsletter to the dog
owners on the east side of Oakman Lake because I had published excerpts from a resident’s complaint concerning barking
dogs on the east side of Oakman Lake. It turned out later that the barking dogs belonged to people who live in Plantation
South – a residential area adjacent to Woodside Plantation.

This year, I find myself writing another piece concerning Woodside canines and ask that “if the shoe fits – wear it,
if not, then do not get upset” because I have no axe to grind when it comes to our canine residents.

Edited excerpts from a resident’s complaint in December 2012:
“Over the past 11 years I have recovered from ever increasing attacks by dogs while walking, jogging and cycling on

plantation paths and streets.
My specific concern is for the health and safety of children and other walkers, joggers and cyclists that regularly use

the streets and paths in Woodside for play and exercise. Also, many of the seniors that engage in exercise on the
Plantation’s streets and paths are doing so because of heart conditions that are only exacerbated by barking and attacking
dogs.

I suggest that the POA alert dog owners as to their responsibility for their dogs and for the safety of street and path
users--especially children.

More specifically, I request a POA Newsletter encourage dog owners to:

1. Ensure that they restrict and restrain their dogs to their property.
2. Leash their dogs when off their property and on our streets and paths.
3. Regularly check their electronic and other fences use to restrict their dogs to their property.
4. Not leave house doors open allowing their dog to escape supervision.
5. Not put down their leash when distracted by other activities

(like talking with a neighbor or opening their mail box).
6. Consider the impact of barking and attacking dogs on the health and safety of other Woodside residents who

use the streets and paths for play and exercise.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.”

In closing, let me remind all dog owners that this resident’s points are covered in our Covenants and in the regulations
of the City of Aiken.

See y’all next month!

Masters Week 2013

The Masters Tournament will be held April 7-14, 2013 at
the Augusta National Golf Club. For information on

renting your home, you may call the POA office at (803)
641-9663 and talk with Sandi or send an e-mail to:

sandi@wppoa.com

So that we may help to make renting during this event an
enjoyable experience for your guests and work toward
ensuring the security of your home, please let us know if
you are planning to rent your home for all or any part of

the week.

PLEASE NOTE!!!
We are still getting reports that non-residents are
fishing the lakes in Woodside. A reminder to all:

1. Only Residents and ACCOMPANIED guests are
allowed to fish the lakes of Woodside.

2. If a resident calls in a pass for a guest to fish one
of our lakes, the resident MUST accompany the
guest at all times.

3. If you notice an unauthorized individual fishing
one of our lakes, please call Woodside Security,
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Meeting was called to order by Nancy Hughes at 3:00 p.m.
at the Woodside POA office conference room and a quorum
was established.

Attendees: Nancy Hughes, vice-president
Pat Shippey, treasurer
Jerry Hughson, member
Dee Clark, member
Bob Christopher, member
Mike Sims, member
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Absent: Bill Lykins, president, Bob Horne, secretary,
Larry Wittenmyer, member

Guests: Ceil Pendleton, Donald Snyder, Sandra Dale,
Ann Heinz, Bettie Childers,
Bill & Sue Guthier, Avery Egloff,
Anne Sherrill and Ron Tugya

Approval of Minutes:
Ms. Hughes: There being no additions or corrections,
the minutes of December 17, 2012 stand
approved as written.

New Business: Dee Clark moved to approve the

reappointment of the following individuals
to the ARB board for a period of one year:
George Hughes, plan review
Tom Grillo, landscape
Chuck Martini, trees and satellites
Ben Russell, inspections
Bob Clark, member
Phil Haggerty, member
Mike Sims seconded the motion.
The vote was unanimous.

Reports: The treasurer’s report and financial statements
were reviewed by Pat Shippey. The ARB
report was submitted to the board members
prior to the meeting. All submitted reports are
maintained in permanent Association records.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Melanie Brock
Association Manager

JANUARY 21, 2013
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Time is running out. Your 2013 annual assessment is due no later than March 1, 2013 without penalty. Through
the end of January about 30% of the annual assessment had been received. This is over twice of what was received at
this time last year.

The 2013 Budget was included with the assessment notice. To answer some of the most commonly asked
questions about the budget, here are some facts. There are currently 1,840 homes and 492 lots within Woodside
Plantation. In addition to property owners, the Development Company pays an assessment on each of its unsold lots
and also on any spec homes. Each Country Club is also assessed based on their respective golf holes.

The annual assessment was increased by 1.97%. Most of that increase will be deposited into the reserve account
as the contribution percentage was increased from 10% in 2012 to 11% in 2013, an increase of $20,000. Total
operating expenses are estimated to be only $9,650 greater than in 2012, a 0.6% increase. Included in the $39,339
contingency fund is $30,000 for the second phase of the landscaping strategic plan.

We currently have $685,031 in the reserve accounts. We expect to add $172,779 in 2013 for a total of $857,810
plus some interest that may accrue. The only planned major road repairs will be on East Gate from the circle to the
East Gate entrance. Total expense for this repair is expected to be less than this year’s contribution, so the reserve
account should continue to grow. The cost of perimeter fencing repairs should not exceed what has been budgeted.

The 2012 audit is in progress and the auditor will present his report at the March work session.

TREASURER’S REPORT Pat Shippey
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ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD Dee Clark
Spring Spruce-Up and the ARB
Spring is just around the corner and many of us are looking at the exterior of our homes to determine what types of
sprucing up and enhancements are necessary to maintain and improve the beauty of our properties.

Planting additions, of a minor nature, on the site are allowed without ARB approval. While each new home is required
to submit a landscape plan, it is expected that homeowners may change, renew, and repair their plantings on a
continuous basis. With the exception of cutting down trees, this does not require ARB approval.
What does require approval are additions or changes to your hardscape, which could include such things as walks,
patios, statues, decorative and retaining walls, arbors, water features, gazebos, landscape lighting and other structural
items either raised or at ground level. A property owner should contact the POA office if he/she is not sure if a plan
is required.

If you are looking to make exterior building alterations (including additions or paint color changes) please submit the
proposed plans including elevations, material specifications, finishes, color samples, revised site and landscape plan
and construction schedule (as appropriate) for written approval by the ARB before starting your project.
The Property Owners’ Association Architectural Review Board convenes twice a month on the second and fourth
Mondays. Please submit your requests in a timely fashion to insure getting your project started at the appropriate time.

January 2012 ARB Activity
Building and Environmental Inspections - 24

Homeowner Issues – 9
Improvements – 15

Landscape Plans – 4
Satellite Dish Location Requests - 4

Tree Removal Requests – 18

STREETLIGHTS, STREET SIGNS, GARDEN AREA Larry Wittenmyer

• As some of you have noticed, the much anticipated arrival of a horse hasn’t happened! Unfortunately, the owner
of the horse sold him in late December. Therefore, we are still looking for a new resident in our horse barn near the
Main Gate. If you know of someone looking to board a horse, have them get in contact with the POA office. A resident
horse or two would be a great asset to our community and our boarding rates are very inexpensive.
• One of my other areas of responsibility is the Community Garden Center. Many of you, like me, probably didn’t
know that Woodside had this great resource. It is located off of Basswood Drive near Woodside Plantation Drive. The
Center is divided into two sections; an upper tier that is dedicated to pesticide-free gardening and a lower tier where
pesticides may be used. Each plot is 12’ x 12’ and the rental is $30.00 for the year. Water is available from several
faucets throughout the complex. Please contact the POA office to rent one or more of the plots. You’ll meet others
who share your interest in gardening and you can exchange growing tips and suggestions for Southern gardens.
• The residents, who grow produce in the plots, usually have an overabundance of “crops” and they donate these items
to an appropriate food bank in the Aiken area. These enthusiastic gardeners grow okra, beans, peas, lettuce, onions,
tomatoes, squash, beets, cabbage, etc. They are also planning a “clean up” session in February, to get the plots
prepared for the spring planting. If you would like more information about the Community Garden Center or would
like to volunteer for the clean-up, please contact Denny McGurer @ 648-0856 or dmcgurer@mcgurer.com
• Lastly, please contact the POA office if you see any streetlights malfunctioning or street signs in need of repair or
replacement.
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The Blotter
JANUARY 2013

Alarms 3
Decal/Pass Violation 0
Emergency Vehicles/Public Safety 53
Fire 0
Fishing 0
Gate Maintenance 0
Landscaping 0
Light Maintenance 1
Animal Nuisance 0
Other 6
People Nuisance 1
Parking 1
Resident Assistance 1
Routine Safety Patrol 64*
Speeding/Reckless driving** 0
Suspicious Condition/Person 6
Vandalism 0
Theft 0
Trespassing 1
Traffic Violation** 0
Vehicle Accident 0

*Public safety vehicles entering without lights or sirens
activated, previously classified as ‘emergency vehicle’
**This does not include citations issued by Aiken

Department of Public Safety

Federal HOPA -2
Pet – 2

Referred – 7
Unsightly Conditions – 9

Total Complaints - 20

Referred Complaints
ARB – 3
Roads -1

RV Center - 1
Security - 2

Total Referred Complaints - 7

SUMMARY OF COMPLAINTS
JANUARY 2013

SECURITY Bob Christopher

Sometimes it becomes confusing as to the duties and responsibilities of the WPPOA security force. Our security force
is essentially responsible for gate access and routine patrols. They do their best to ensure that Woodside residents and
their guests (including vendors) are allowed to enter Woodside. They patrol Woodside at night looking for anything
that seems unusual and report it to the Aiken Department of Public Safety (ADPS). They do not carry guns, nor do
they have any police training. Our security provides crime deterrent not crime prevention. If you have an emergency,
are involved in a crime or witness something unusual, your first call should be to ADPS (911) and a second call to
Woodside security.
Public Safety has provided a helpful list of crime prevention tips for your home.
• Use deadbolt locks on all exterior doors. Keep your doors locked at all times, even when you’re inside.
• Protect windows and sliding glass doors with good locks or other security devices.
• Make your home appear occupied when you go out by using a timer to turn on lights an a radio.
• Never let strangers in your home without checking their identification. Call their company.
• If you live alone, don’t advertise it. Use only your first initial in phone directories.
• Get to know your neighbors and keep their phone numbers handy for emergencies.
• Work a buddy system with a friend to check on each other daily.
• Don’t hide extra house keys under a doormat or other obvious spots.
• Question things that appear to be out of the ordinary. If you see something that’s not right, call Public Safety at 911.
Basswood Drive
Speeding continues to be a common problem in Woodside. Recently ADPS focused attention on Basswood Drive to
apprehend those drivers who use Basswood to get to East Gate Drive. During a two-day patrol, ADPS issued 17
citations for speeding and failure to stop at a stop sign. I would encourage residents who do not live on Basswood Drive
to use Woodside Plantation Drive to get to East Gate Drive.
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COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING Nancy Hughes

Strategic Landscaping Plan
We are in year 3 of our 4 year strategic landscaping plan. The intent of the plan is to address the nine mile expanse
of roadside (both sides of the street) along Woodside Plantation Drive (WPD) and East Gate Drive (EGD). These were
deemed to be the worst looking and most visible roads in Woodside. They are about 25 years old and in bad need of
rejuvenation. The plan is designed to replace the worn out landscaping with landscaping that will cost less to maintain,
by:

• Using more perennials
• Planting appropriate ground covers in areas where there is insufficient light to grow grass
• Allowing the planted ground covers to replace annual mulching
• Planting strong Bermuda grass (plugs) along the roadsides which will enable us to consider not rye
overseeding in the winter

Phase I of our four year plan was accomplished in 2011. It encompassed the area just past the Main Gate, down to
Mulberry Court, and the area between Winged Elm Circle and Cottonwood Creek Lane.

Phase II was accomplished in 2012. It encompassed the areas between Winged Elm and South Gate (both sides of the
road) and between Boxwood and Boxwood (The Cottages side of the road). In addition, we replaced three of the
Bradford Pear trees at the Main Gate with magnolias.

Phase III will begin in the spring of this year. It will encompass the following:
• Redoing the islands in front of Woodside Country Club and Club Villas
• Rejuvenating the area on EGD around Tall Pine
• Replacing 2 more of the overgrown trees at the main gate with a magnolia and a cherry tree

Our intent is to take long term actions to build up the roadsides so they will always look good and reduce our
maintenance costs.

Rejuvenating Pruning
Don’t be alarmed if some of your favorite plants and/or shrubs look scalped. They’re really OK. We are doing our
annual rejuvenating pruning to ensure that our plants and shrubs remain healthy and well shaped.
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LAKES & DAMS Jerry Hughson
Granite Ridge Aquatic Services performed their monthly
inspection on January 22nd. There is a small leak in the
“weir” (the overflow structure) on Royal Lake, which
they attempted to repair. They were only partially
successful, so we have contacted a more specialized
company to help us plug the leak. Granite Ridge also
reported Burden Lake has a very small amount of
“floating hearts” in some areas, which will be treated this
month. The other lakes look good.

The South Carolina Department of Health and
Environmental Control (DHEC) came to Woodside
Plantation on January 7, 2013, to perform their biannual
inspection of four of the five dams the POA is
responsible for (Oakman, Holley, Burden, and Royal;
Magnolia is not large enough to require an inspection).
The only dam which had discrepancies was Holley. The
items were quite minor and will be corrected within the
next thirty days, and a correction report will be sent back
to DHEC. The inspector was very pleased with the
condition of the dams and the way they are maintained.

See you next month!
Jerry

Spring Fishing Outing
The Woodside spring fishing outing is scheduled for
March 16. The outing will be at Magnolia Lake from
8:00 AM to 10:30 AM. Each fisherman will be asked to
sign into one of three categories of fishing when they

arrive; minnows, nightcrawlers, or artificials. You can
only fish in one category and cannot switch once you
start. All fishermen must fish from the shore so no boats
are allowed. You can wear boots if you prefer to stand in
the water to give you a better casting angle for fishing the
shoreline.
There is no entry fee for our fishing outings. Everything
is funded by contributions from the fishermen. Prizes are
awarded for the largest two bass in each category. A
fisherman can only win one prize. In addition, a prize is
awarded for the first bass caught and the last bass caught
regardless of size. This encourages fishermen to start at
8:00 and stay until the very end. To encourage the
attendance of young fishermen, doughnuts are provided.

Please contact me (803-649-9842 or
ziomekk@bellsouth.net) if you are planning to attend so I
can ensure that we have proper refreshments.

The 2013 Big Bass and Colossal Crappie contests are
off and running. Debra Vasey is leading for Colossal
Crappie with a 14 inch fish and Keith Crawley’s 22 1/4
inch bass leads in that category. Please remember that to
enter a fish, you must provide a photograph of the fish
next to a tape measure or yardstick to clearly show the
length. I’m looking forward to a good turnout on March
16. Ken Ziomek

DEVELOPMENT COMPANY Diana Peters
New in Woodside!
Several new homes and models will soon be completed in Woodside! These homes include the Cloister on Pinyon
Pine Loop, the Ashley on Twin Ponds Lane, the Steeplechase II on Cameron Alley and a custom home on Anderson
Mill Road. In addition to these new homes featuring the latest in home design, one of the Parkview Townhomes in
The Village has just been updated and furnished as a model home. You’re invited to special home tour just for
Woodside residents on Sunday, February 24 from 2 p.m. until 4 p.m. Your tour begins at the Cloister model at 111
Pinyon Pine Loop. For more information, or if you can’t wait until the 24th, call Woodside Development at 643-4653.



Bonnie Barnes & Keith Stone
766 Burden Lake Road

Moved from: Carlsbad, NM

Richard & Ellen Encapera
112 White Birch Court

Dan & Karon Garman
50 Shagbark Court
Moved from: Aiken

Donald & Patricia Hanlon
136 Cameron Alley

Moved from: Pawley’s Island, SC

Jim & Carol Keighley
113 Live Oak Road

Moved from: Vermont

Ty & Cozette Weiss
126 Tall Pine Drive

Richard & Jessica Weller
194 Cottonwood Creek Lane

Moved from: Michigan

Tim & Joy Worrell
198 Cottonwood Creek Lane
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WPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
PRESIDENT
Bill Lykins

VICE-PRESIDENT/COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING
Nancy Hughes

ARB
Dee Clark

TREASURER
Pat Shippey

COVENANTS (CEEC)
Mike Sims

STREETLIGHTS, SIGNS, RV & GARDEN AREAS, POA FACILITIES
LarryWittenmyer

SECURITY
Bob Christopher

SECRETARY/ROADS & UTILITIES
Bob Horne

LAKES & DAMS
Jerry Hughson

WOODSIDE PLANTATION

1411 Silver Bluff Road
Aiken, SC 29803

Phone: 803.641.9663
Fax: 803.641.1831
Email: wppoa@wppoa.com

WPPOAOFFICE
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Sandi Buchanan Wayne Brock
June Carlson George Hughes
Trisha Leveille Michelle Yonce

Welcome To Our New Residents

James & Nancy Vesper
112 Summer Squall Lane

Moved from: North Carolina
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Woodside Property Owners’ Classified Ads

Tree Removals
Stump Grinding
Landscaping

Free Local Estimates
Sell Fire Wood

Owner
Tim George 441-3322 Pg
Cell 803-979-6800

Mailing Address:
128 Pine Hollow Dr.

Aiken, SC 29803

Residential, Commercial
Licensed, Bonded, Insured

803-663-3278

Quality Tree Service Inc.
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Ron’s Home Repair Service
(No Job Too Small)
803-642-9344

home repairs deck staining
painting shelving
power washing wall papering
epoxy floor coating lights & fans

Ron Tugya Woodside Resident

Ladies Upscale Consignment Boutique
at the Holley Building

113 Laurens St. SW • Suite 106 • Aiken, SC 29801

Complimentary Home Visits
Consignments taken Mondays &
BByy  AAppppooiinnttmmeenntt only Tues - Sat

803.642.3337
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Please view our photos 
of our work at: 

www.TindallConstructioninc.com
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Randy Wilson
Owner/Operator

Equipped to clean windows
commercial/residential

Satisfaction Guaranteed

(803) 349-5732
WONDERWASHSC.com
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803.649.2545
www.howellprinting.net

Come see us for all of your 
Design and Printing needs.
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K & G Painting
Aiken, SC

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
Residential & Commercial Painting
Free Estimates • Work Guaranteed

Complete Deck Services
Profesionalism not to be compromised

Honest people you can trust

803-502-0262 • 803-474-2546
dvdloc@aol.com

Seniors 60-85
Protect against the catastrophic expenses 

of heart attack, cancer or stroke
-- Know anyone who has had a critical illness?

There is no way to prepare for such an event or the expenses not covered by
insurance or a government program.

Consider the value a cash payment of $25,000 to $75,000 would make as
soon as the illness is first diagnosed.

-- Already had a critical illness? You can still qualify if you have been treatment
free for five years. (Also, each policy has a reoccurrence benefit for a second

illness).
Ex: A 70 year-old can purchase $40,000 for a level $182 per month or $308

per couple.
Contact me (I’m a Woodside resident) for a detailed quote and simple (3

question) enrollment form.

Richard Marvel: email captrich1@gmail.com  fax: (781 268 4177) 
ph: (781 258 9121)
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Commercial & Residential

3 Caldwell Court
Aiken, SC 29803-6628

(803) 648-6476
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DABB Farms
February 2013 Update

2/05/2013

Not much to report except that thee peach tree buds are starting to swell up very tightly and we
haven’t even started to prune yet.

The nursery in Tennessee that I get my trees from has had a lot of wet weather, so they haven’t been
able to dig and ship our new trees yet. 

Sorry about the briefness of this report, but there’s really not much else to tell.

Tim Bledsoe
(803) 480-2978

Dan’s Peach Stand Bud’s Peach Stand
1518 Whiskey Road 2300 Whiskey Road
(Beside Tyler Tire) (Across from Chick-fil-A)
Re-opening May 2013 Re-opening May 2013
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